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MY GARDEN
Bradford D. King

How do you view your garden?
There are as many lenses as there are
people. My two favorite views are
through "windows" and a "walk
about."
Windows

High tech people will assume I'm
speaking aboutthe Microsoft
"Windows." However, years before
Bill Gates our ancestors wanted sun
light to illuminate and warm the
interiors of their homes as well as to
look out into their environment.

When I awake and see the sun
rise from the bedroom window I also
see 'Kramer's Supreme' with its
turkey gobbler red blooms directly
under the window. This year the
mites have decreased the number of
buds and the flowers are small. In
November I sprayed with "sun oil" so
I look forward to more buds and
larger flowers next season.

As I focus my eyes to the right,
the full pink peony blooms of
'Debutante' are easily seen. To the
left appears the newly-planted
'Margaret's Joy' (a gift from Julius
Christinson) and 'Maroon and Gold'
named by Jude Nuccio to
commemorate the University of
Southern California. Jude told me he
couldn't use other USC names due to
trademark infringements laws, the
color remind me that's where I work.

When I look further out from this
window three profuse blooming
Sasanquas are seen-'Shishi Gashira',
'Jean May' and, in a sunny corner,
'Hugh Evans'. While 'Hugh Evans'
requires some pruning to keep it from
growing too large, 'Jean May' and
'Shishi Gashira' need little care in the
landscape. '

Looking at camellias is a beautiful
way to begin the day! Code, our
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Lhasa Apso, is not so patiently
waiting to be let out the sliding
doors. Letting the door out gives me
the opportunity to look at the back
yard where I seen seven Bonsai trees
placed on a curve bench and a bed of
evergreen daylilies with only an
occasional flower this time of year.
Five 'Pope Pius IX' with their profuse
formal double red blooms are in the
backgr~und.Even though I pruned
them last March they are six feet tall
and are on the "to do" pruning list
this year.

I'm now ready to pick up the
morning paper in the driveway. It is a
pleasure to be greeted by my wife
Lynn's garden full of pansies,
begonias and primrose-their pretty
faces look up at me as the California
sunrise falls on my back. This
perennial garden bed has five
'Yuletide" sasanguas as a backdrop.
The numerous single red blooms are
a delight to see. As I return to the
house I pass a pink Dogwood and a
mass planting of daylilies which
soften the look of a short concrete
wall separating our yard from the
neighbors.

As I read the paper and sip coffee,
I frequently look out the window to
see white 'Nuccio's Masterpiece' and
'Alaska' azaleas under the window.
When I'm lucky, a perfect 'Wildfire'
bloom looks back at me. To the side I
see a number of 'Adolphe Audusson
Variegated' blooms. These large red
and white ±1owers are a reminder that
a row of alternating red and
red/white camellias naturalize the
front ofthe house. In 1993 I decided
on this red and red/white theme. In
my mind's eye I can see the rest of
this bed- 'Grand Prix', 'Glen 40
Variegated', 'Glen 40', 'Star-above-
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Star' and 'Bob Hope'. This planting
and the house are shaded by a full
grown Birch and a fuschia-flowering
Crepe Myrtle tree which provide
great color in the summer.

By the time I finish the paper and
pour myself a second cup of coffee,
it's time for an early morning "walk
about."
WalkAbout

During the week my "walk about"
needs to be in the mornings as it's
dark when I return home from
work-at least during camellia
season.

Still in pajamas and bathrobe (see
Lynn King's article on page 8) with
coffee in hand, I begin my walk
about. I find this a relaxing way to
begin the day. In summer I stop to
smell the roses but, during'camellia
season, I pick up pruning shears to
harvest blooms for the house and to
bring to work. Yesterday, for
example, I picked 'San Dimas',
'Nuccio's Pink Lace', 'Rudolph
Variegated', 'Firedance Variegated',
'Guilio Nuccio Variegated' and a
'Sawada's Dream' for the house. I saw
a few 'Tama-No-Ura', 'Egao', 'Grady's

Egao' and smelled a fragrant 'Bert
Jones'. Three gibbed blooms-'Grand
Prix', 'Katie Variegated' and
'Mathotiana' were a hit at wOrk.
Today a gibbed 'Royal Velvet',
'Emma Gaeta Variegated' and an
'Elegans Supreme' were harvested
along with clusters of
'Magnoliaeflora' .

What will tomorrow bring? I
dream of a perfect 'Nuccio's Gem', an
incredibly large and beautiful
'Elizabeth Weaver' or a 'Grand Slam'
winner that stays on the calyx and
three perfectly matched 'Nuccio's
Carousel' all ripe for the next show.
Do I ask too much?

As I write I know I have 90
camellia varieties-32 in pots and 68
in the ground for a total collection of
100. My wife thinks 100 camellias is
the limit which is certainly rational.
However, psychologists like myself
deal with the irrational. I tell
students and patients that personal
growth may require stretching the
limits. What can I rationalize or just
sneak past her into a niche in the
garden? ,Who knows!

INTRODUCTIONS FOR 1997-98

'Buttermint' (G. Kissi seedling)
'Paper Doll' (Non-Reticulata hybrid)
'French Vanilla' (G. Sasanqua)
'Elaine's Betty' (G. ]aponica)
'Takarazuka' (Non-Reticulata hybrid)

Write for a free catalog

NUCCIO'S
NURSERIES

3555 Chaney Trail,
P. 0. Box 6160, Altadena, CA 91001
(818) 794-3383

Closed Wednesday and Thursday and on Sundays, June through December
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IMPRINTING ON CAMELLIAS 
Bradford D. King 

As a child growing up in New 
England, I learned about gardening 
from my parents and grandparents. As 
many of you may recall, vegetable 
gardens or "Victory Gardens" were a 
major source of fresh produce for 
many families during and after World 
War II. My grandparents owned a 
gentleman's farm-that is, Pop worked 
as a mechanical engineer but raised 
chickens, an occasional horse or cow 
and grew an extensive vegetable 
garden: every summer. The whole 
family participated in planting, 
weeding, watering and harvesting. 

During the long cold winter 
evenings my grandparents and my 
father broke out the Burpee Seed 
Catalog and discussed what seeds to 
purchase. As I learned to read, Dad 
discussed seeds and showed me 
pictures of the plants. By the age of 10 
I was given my own small section to 
care for in the garden. With a great 
deal of excitement I chose to grow 
peanuts-not a typical Massachusetts 
crop but plants very appealing to a ten
year old. I learned I had to choose a 
variety of peanuts with a short growing 
season and that peanuts weren't a fruit 
but part of the root system much like 
the potatoes we had been growing for 
years. I learned to be patient and let 
Mother Nature have her way. I could 
help Her by weeding and watering, but 
time and sunlight would do the rest. I 
was excited to dig the 25 plants and 
actually find peanuts, but I was 
disappointed to learn that I had to wait 
for them to be dried in the sun and 
then lightly roasted before eating. 
These early gardening lessons were 
part of the family closeness and 
togetherness. This established a fertile 
ground within me to be imprinted by 
the first sighting of a CAMELLIA. 

This imprinting occurred when I 

went to the Boston Flower show in the 
Horticultural Hall one spring when I 
was 11. As my family walked through 
the door of Horticultural Hall, I spotted 
a small tree dressed with glossy dark 
green leaves and covered with lovely 
pink blossoms. I was struck by its 
beauty at this first sighting and I 
quickly asked my mother, 'What is that 
beautiful tree?" Dad read the tag
"Camellia japonica 'Pink Perfection'." I 
understood immediately that "pink 
perfection" was what my eyes saw and 
my heart felt. What does "camellia 
japonica" mean? I was told this was a 
family name with 'Pink Perfection' a 
specific type. This introduction to 
classification satisfied me at the time. I 
asked if I could grow one for I had, 
after all, successfully grown a southern 
crop like peanuts the previous 
summer. I was informed that camellias 
never grew in New England. "Well," I 
responded "How did this get here?" I 
was told that wealthy people grew 
them in greenhouses. I knew we 
weren't rich enough for that kind of 
gardening. My parents kindly repeated 
that I would never be able to grow 
camellias. 

Thirty-five years later Lynn and I 
moved to California. We began house 
hunting and, while she carefully 
checked out the kitchens and dining 
rooms in each house, I poked around 
every yard and concentrated on 
landscaping. I became obsessed with 
certain small trees and shrubs with 
lovely green foliage and beautiful 
flowers that bloomed in winter. This 
obsession was a puzzle until I 
remembered back to the Boston Flower 
Show those many years ago. My head 
cleared and a light illuminated my 
mind. "Aha," I thought as I defiantly 
spoke out loud, "I can, too, grow 
camellias!" 
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CAMELLIAS AS A LIVING COMMEMORATIVE
Lynn and Brad King

The death of a loved one is a tragic
personal loss that cannot be resolved
by the direct actions of others.
However, as friends we may need and
want to extend our sympathies to
those in grief by something more than
words. One tradition is to send
flowers to the family on such an
occasion. While we value the tradition
and the thoughts behind it, we lament
the transient nature of cut flowers.

Five years ago our close friends
tragically lost their 25 year-old
daughter and her fiance in an
automobile accident caused by a
drunk driver. We attended the funeral
and supported them emotionally.
However, we continued to feel their
pain and found we had a need to try in
some small way to commemorate the
beauty of lives ended. Lynn suggested
we find a camellia that held their
daughter's name to give them as a
living tribute. Using Nuccio's catalog,
we found a match.

More recently our next door
neighbor died soon after major surgery.
Our feelings of loss and inadequacy as
to how to comfort his wife lead us to
decide to again commemorate his rich
life as a husband, father and dedicated
physician. An avid golfer, he followed
the Bob Hope Classic in Palm Springs
where they also owned a home. When
lack of time didn't permit him to play,
he was often seen practicing his
putting or chip shots on his front lawn.
It seemed appropriate to choose the

camellia 'Bob Hope', a handsome red
japonica.

Later that year we encouraged our
friends from Northern California to
visit and join us in fulfilling their wish
to attend a New Year's tradition-the
Tournament of Roses Parade. As
expected, we had a wonderful time
together. They loved all the festivities
surrounding the parade and even
volunteered time decorating the
nearby Sierra Madre float. Imagine
their surprise when they met the float
driver and discovered that he was
actually from their own hometown,
Grass Valley.

Sadly, before the year was over, We
learned that our dear friend had died
suddenly while vacationing out of the
country. In reliving memories of our
friendship, his wife shared with us
how glad she was that he had
managed within this year to do several
things he had always wanted to do.
We decided it would be appropriate to
honor his memory with the camellia
'Rose Parade', a saluenensis hybrid.

The loss of family and friends is,
unfortunately, a fact of live. We have
shared with you one way we have
found to help us cope with and our
loss and extend our sympathies to
those surviving. By commemorating
the loss in giving a living camellia as a
symbolic tribute to life, our friends
share with us not only our love for
them but our love of camellias as well.

MEMORIALS
In memory ofJohn Movich

Sergio and Elsie Bracci
Lee and Arlene Chow
Dick and Jackie Stiern

In memory ofEleanor Berry
Les and Edna Baskerville
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In memory ofPete Grosso
Tony and Natalie Miranda

In memory ofBob Van Zandt
Tom and Elsie Hughes
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